




Matls. & Serv. 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
(Chapter 103D, HRS) 

 SEALED BIDS for FURNISHING UNARMED SECURITY SERVICES FOR 

NAWILIWILI HARBOR ON THE ISLAND OF KAUAI, HAWAII, PROJECT NO. 

RK1014-23, will begin as advertised in HIePRO.  Bidders are to register and submit bids 

through HIePRO only.  See the following HIePRO link for important information on 

registering: https://hiepro.ehawaii.gov/welcome.html.  

Deadline to submit bids is March 21, 2023, at 2:00 p.m., Hawaii Standard Time (HST).  

Bids received after said due date and time shall not be considered. 

 The scope of work consists of furnishing unarmed security services for Nawiliwili 

Harbor on the island of Kauai, Hawaii. 

 ALL requests for information (RFI) shall be received in writing via HIePRO prior to 

the Question Due Date in General Information of the HIePRO solicitation.  Questions 

received after the deadline will not be addressed.  Verbal requests for information will not 

receive a response. 

 Campaign contributions by State and County Contractors.  Contractors are hereby 

notified of the applicability of §11-355, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), which states that 

campaign contributions are prohibited from specified State or County government 

contractors during the term of the contract if the contractors are paid with funds 

appropriated by a legislative body.  For more information, contact the Campaign Spending 

Commission at (808) 586-0285. 

Any protest of this solicitation shall be submitted to the Director of Transportation, 

in accordance with §103D-701, HRS, and §3-126, Hawaii Administrative Rules. 

 



The Equal Employment Opportunity Regulations of the Secretary of Labor 

implementing Executive Order 11246, as amended, shall be complied with on this project. 

The U.S. Department of Transportation Regulation entitled "Nondiscrimination in 

Federally-Assisted Programs of the U.S. Department of Transportation," Title 49, Code of 

Federal Regulations (CFR), Part 21 is applicable to this project. Bidders are hereby notified 

that the Department of Transportation will affirmatively ensure that the contract entered into 

pursuant to this advertisement will be awarded to the lowest responsible bidder without 

discrimination on the grounds of race, color, national origin, or sex (as directed by 23 CFR 

Part 200). 

For additional information, contact Mr. Robert Cecconi, Project Manager, Harbors 

Division, by phone at (808) 241-3757, by fax at (808) 241-3753 or by email at 

robert.a.cecconi@hawaii.gov. 

The State reserves the right to reject any or all proposals and to waive any defects in 

said proposals for the best interest of the public. 

DREANALEE K. KALIL! 
Deputy Director 
Department of Transportation, Harbors Division 

Posted on HiePRO: February 21, 2023 

Matis. & Serv. 










































































































































































